

MEMORANDUM
Date:		September 10, 2020
To: 		Mayor and City Council	
From:		Amber McCullough, Assistant City Manager
Subject: 	CDBG Community Facilities Grant Writing Contract


Recommendation: Make a Motion to Approve a Contract with Ranson CityCode for CDBG Grant Writing Services for an Amount Not to Exceed $8,000.
Background: The Kansas Department of Commerce oversees the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program, a federally funded program. One of the areas of focus for CDBG funding is the for the elimination of blight through providing monetary assistance to properties in the rehabilitation or demolition of a dilapidated building. 

The current property owners of the former “Thriftway Building,” located at 112 and 120 Oak Street, and the City have been discussing options for resolving the Code violations at the site. In those discussions, the option of utilizing CDBG money for demolition of the site was considered. At this time, the property owners would like to apply for the grant program. The owners are aware of the five year greenspace requirement when using these funds for demolition.

There are two major requirements that have to be met before applying for the grant.
· First is the pre-selection of a Certified Grant Administrator to assist with the grant application and oversee all aspects of the project to make sure the Property owner, City, engineer, contractor, etc. comply with the CDBG guidelines.
· Second, is to hire a Licensed Engineer to assist with the pre-application process, provide the scope of work, project to be completed, cost estimates, and if the grant is awarded, work with the contractor throughout the demolition project.
A public hearing will need to be held, selection of a Certified Grant Administrator and a Licensed Engineer, resolution certifying legal authority to apply for the grant needs will need to be approved, and a resolution declaring the building blighted will need to be approved. The public hearing will need to be held no later than October 12th before making application by October 30th. 

Discussion: As one of the reuirements of the grant is to secure a Certified Grant Administrator, the City sent out requests for RFPs to the list of Grant Administrators for the CDBG program. We received one proposal back from Ranson CityCode which is attached along with their contract for grant writing services. 

Financial Impact: 
The maximum grant amount is $250,000 per applicant and requires a 25% match by the sub recipient – which is the property owner. The City would be the project applicant, but no monetary match is required for the City – beyond staff time. The Owners have signed a contract with the City and deposited $5,000 into a special fund to pay for up-front services rendered by the Grant Administrator and Engineer in preparation of the grant application. The contract also states the Owners agree to pay additional monies for up-front costs if necessary.
